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DEPARTMENT OF GEOGRAPHY

A FRIENDLY, INFORMAL – AND IMPORTANT – COMMITTEE: 

YOUR DEPARTMENTAL STUDENT-STAFF LIAISON COMMITTEE
When you become a student in the Geography Department your interests will be Represented on our Student-Staff Liaison Committee (SSLC). This comprises student Representatives for each year in BA and BSc Geography, B.A Geography for Management, B.A International Development, and the three Combined Honours Schools: SES, Arts and Science. About six members of staff also sit on the Committee. As the Committee’s Chairman, I should like to invite you to follow the business of the Committee: the agenda and minutes of every meeting are posted on the Departmental web site. Before each meeting, students are invited to email any items of business they may wish to have discussed. All matters raised by the Committee are forwarded for consideration by the whole staff of the Geography Department (in their Board of Studies meetings), who Report back decisions and progress made with changes agreed. There are up to three student Reps per programme/year, and I would encourage you to think whether you would like to try your hand at acting as a Rep. We appoint Reps during the 4th week of the first term. You will be receiving further information about Representation on the Committee early in the term. 

So, first: please support the Committee’s work by keeping in touch with its work, and by forwarding items to your Reps (their names and email addresses will be sent to you). Second, if you think you might be interested in being a Rep, please email me (address below). I would stress that the meetings, though important, are informal. We shall need at least one Rep (and preferably two or three – so election ballots may not be necessary) for Year 1 in your degree programme.
Best wishes,

Peter James

p.a.james@liverpool.ac.uk
Here are some details of the Committee’s structure and role:

· The Committee Represents each of the undergraduate degree programmes named above. Other degree programmes have their own SSLC. The staff on the Committee cover a range of interests and responsibilities in the Department.
· Representatives are elected by ballot, held early in the autumn term. As mentioned above, ballots may not be necessary. To stand for election you do not have to campaign and make speeches, though you would be welcome to address the students in your year group before one of the lectures, if you wished.  Previous experience of Committee work is not necessary. 
· The Committee meets four times a year, and normally over a lunch-time (usually on a Tuesday). Each meeting lasts about one hour.  There is normally little to be done by student Reps outside the Committee meetings, though we ask that several Reps attend meetings of the Board of Studies in Geography (about three times a year). We also have one of the student Reps join a group of Reps for the Faculty of Social and Environmental Studies, to discuss matters at Faculty level. A brief training session on being a student Rep is organized by the Student Guild.
· The Committee discusses issues relating to all aspects of the student experience in the Department: the nature of the taught modules, related tutorials, field and laboratory work; the learning resources available to students in the Department and in the broader University; proposed new developments in the degree programmes; the results of the regular student evaluation of the Geography modules – in fact any matter which may have a bearing on the experience of students in the degree courses represented.

· Before each meeting, all students in the degree programmes concerned are invited to send items for discussion to their Representatives by email (names and email addresses are circulated).

· Formal minutes are taken, are posted for on the Departmental Intranet and forwarded to the University’s Student Guild and the Geography Department’s Board of Studies.  Recommendations made by the SSLC are then discussed by the Board and appropriate action agreed upon.  Where necessary, matters are passed to the Faculty level, for discussion initially by the Faculty’s Academic Committee.
· Although the work of the Staff-Student Liaison Committee is extremely important and locks very formally into the University’s Committee structure, the meetings are held in a free and easy atmosphere.  You could even chair part of the meeting, if you wished.  

These are times of change and challenge in higher education and we look increasingly to our students for views and advice on how we should move forward. If you wish to be involved, or you would like to know more about the Committee, please email me at the address below during the first four weeks of term.
Best wishes,

Peter James            Email: p.a.james@liv.ac.uk
Chairman, Student-Staff Liaison Committee
September 2008
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